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I strongly urge that you exempt custom harvesting operations from the proposed training requirements for entry level CDL operators. I give the following arguments for this exemption.

1.Others have given you  the statistics about the impact of custom harvesting in the farming industry.

2. Last year the total miles by company employees in 4 CDL vehicles was 29,328 miles, of which approximately 13,000 miles was by 3 entry level drivers. These miles were driven in rural areas with light traffic areas. NONE was in a large metro area.

3 Many of the comments point out the need for “on the job training”. You cannot fully learn how to operate a vehicle with someone in the other seat constantly telling you what you must do. The trainee must experience the decision making process, in real driving conditions, to learn.

4. Custom harvesters currently provide classroom and hands on training for entry level drivers. After TESTING to insure they have the proper knowledge, the new drivers obtain a license and are allowed to operate a truck solo. Here is where we provide the best possible training available. Our new drivers are always in contact with a supervisor via 2 way radio and 95% of the time are within 20 miles of the home base of operation. Normally we go over the route with the driver prior to them actually driving the vehicle. This avoids putting them in a unfamiliar situation but still allows them to operate the vehicle in real world conditions. This is the best training possible with very minimal risk. If the driver becomes a over the road drier in the future, he/she has the advantage of driving experience in a low risk environment. 

5. The agency analysis looks at the cost/benefit ratio. Insurance records will show that the Custom harvesting industry has a very good safety record. When you figure the cost of this proposed training program weighed against the low miles driven and the low risk environment for custom harvesters, the cost can not be justified. The benefits simply are not there.

 Custom harvesters are currently exempt from the driver qualifications as defined in section 391.2 of FMC regulations. I strongly urge you extend this exemption to include the entry level driver training requirements. If we do not get this exemption we will be unable to continue in this farm business as we know it . The training costs incurred for the short time of employment will be prohibitive. The trucking industry will also lose a proven safe training environment for entry level drivers 

Thank You:   Ivan Wiebke   dba Wiebke Harvesting

